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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Dale Foot, Systems Liaison Chair

Date:

August 13, 2014


Subject:
End of Year Report
1. Recently SSA announced plans to stop using the workstation computers with towers. The plan is to switch to using laptop computers with a docking station. The user, when needing to attend away from desk computer training or working in an alternate location will need to bring their work laptop to that location. All laptops will be encrypted. SSA is piloting this change and will include some DDS users. Less computers will be necessary. New install software changes will allow the laptop to encrypt while the user first begins using the freshly imaged laptop. The new laptops will not begin to be used until FY 2015. 

2. SSA is in the early stages of planning replacement of our network printers. Suggestions have been made that faster, more industrial printers should be considered on the purchase order.
3. More and more states are rolling out use of mail folding machines. Concerns have been expressed that DCPS needs to be engineered to allow for mail folding machine usage. It is my understanding that SSA is discussing adding this to mail folding capacity with at least the main vendor (LBM) that has worked with the legacy application vendors to use mail-folding machines. 

4. SSA continues to consolidate some IT equipment. SSA is working to stop using the local DDS FECS (Front End Capture System) servers used for DMA functions. The ATE and Training server functions will be switched to Baltimore based servers. 
5. Recently it has been in the press about how a federal employee lost all email when the hard drive on a laptop failed. A few people have asked me about that situation. In the Michigan DDS, our SSA email is stored on a SSA Exchange server housed in Kansas City. It is my understanding that all of our email sent and received to/from our ssa.gov email, is backed up. 

6. In the Michigan DDS we have added a CDI unit. I know several other states are starting up CDI units. This project has opened up a variety of new system issues. One is providing a stand-alone PC for Internet searches to social web sites that are blocked on a SSA PC. 
7. Recently an evaluation of DCPS revealed several issues. One included the project lacking a single SSA manager over the whole project. Assistant Deputy Commissioner Terrie Gruber has been appointed for this responsibility. It is my understanding there is a re-evaluation process that is taking place. This includes revising the roll out schedule.  
